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Board Minutes

Of the Friends of Lafayette Park

January 15, 2015
Attendees: President Jeff Stoiber, Treasurer Tim McDonough, Vice President Kimberly Cestari, Judy Goodman, Steve Agostino, Kristin Ortiz, David Madland and Secretary Tad Stewart.
Also attending for the first part of meeting were: Rebecca Maydak, one of the 3G ANC commissioners; neighborhood residents Laura Phinizy and Peter Belenky

Jeff Stoiber summarized FOLP activities for the visitors, and summarized a history of what the FOLP has contributed, in terms of volunteer manpower or financial contributions, to landscaping and other improvements at the park. The visitors asked questions about the status of building a new field house at the park and what the latest plans are for park lighting. 

Minutes:  Minutes for the November 6, 2014, meeting were approved without revision.
Website: David Madland summarized the ongoing work on the FOLP’s website. He has been searching for a volunteer to update the site. He said contracting with a web tech person would be too expensive for FOLP’s limited budget, and he plans to find someone to hire on an ad hoc basis (which would be less costly).

Financial & Fundraising: The Treasurer presented his report. He presented an update on the status of the installation of new park benches funded by donations and FOLP. FOLP had received $2,500 for one bench (Gonzalez); however the bench cost $2,750 -- $1,750 for the bench itself and $1,000 for the cement pad (FOLP made up the $250 difference). For a second bench that was installed (Rosenbaum), donors to date have contributed $1,605, with cost of the bench and pad totaling $2,750. Fundraising for the bench continues. For the Smolka Bench, donations total $1,440 to date. The bench will be ordered once sufficient funds are raised.
He noted the fall fundraising mailer was mailed -- 675 pieces, within budget and on time to be delivered well before the end of the calendar year for donors’ tax purposes. FOLP had received donations of $7,910 by Jan. 15, 2015.
DC DPR/DGS: It was noted that the community task force that is examining the lighting issue for the park will meet soon. A key issue is balancing sufficient lighting for the park with not being too bright on neighboring houses.

Once the park renovations are complete, FOLP plans to walk through the park, review the work and contact city officials if anything was left unfinished or not done properly.

Updating Friends Agreement with City: Work is continuing to update the paperwork for the Friends agreement with the city. However FOLP has been waiting for months for a response from the city regarding the paperwork submitted.
Fall Clean-Up Day: The Fall FOLP clean-up day for Lafayette Park had a strong turnout, about 25 volunteers. This was particularly strong since most of the park was fenced off and closed for the renovation project. The clean-up effort focused on the corner of the park at Broad Branch and Quesada. Many of the volunteers were a group from the Georgetown University business school. They did a wonderful job helping rake leaves, pick up litter and generally clean up that section of the park. Members of the group indicated they would like to volunteer for the next clean-up day. 
A park neighbor also has expressed an interest in organizing a student group to help at the next clean up.
The FOLP Spring clean-up day was tentatively set for April 25, 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.
Gardens: The garden group is waiting until spring, but making plans regarding what the park may need, and what the FOLP can do to fill any gaps after the renovations and new landscaping are complete.
Next Meeting: The next meeting is scheduled for March 10, 2015, at 7:30 p.m., at Judy Goodman’s house.
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